To whom it may concern,

I am writing in the hope that common sense will prevail, and the Enfield's Green belt areas will not be sold out to the highest bidders, but rather left for the people of Enfield to enjoy. I cannot believe that Enfield Council after holding their Extraordinary Meeting on Wednesday 9th June 2021 to discuss then approved the recommendations of the Reg 18 Draft Enfield Local Plan 2019 –2039,

- 3,000 new houses at a 'deeply green' 'sustainable urban extension' referred to as 'Chase Park' (also known as Vicarage Farm) on the open Green Belt countryside next to Trent Park either side of the A110 (Enfield Road) between Oakwood and Enfield town (**Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11**); as well as the following.
- 3,000 new houses in a 'sustainable settlement' at Crews Hill with the potential for longer term expansion up to 7,500 new homes right up to the M25. (**Policy SP PL9**, pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10);
- 160 homes in Green Belt countryside at Hadley Wood (<u>SA45: Land Between Camlet</u>
 <u>Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page 364</u>);

I live in Oak Avenue, and have done so for over 32 years, Hadley Road and Oak Avenue in that time has become so busy, but at least when I look out the window I can see green fields, and this was such a help during the lockdown with COVID, as at least one could walk down the road and see green pastures and trees.

I understand that houses need to be built, the population is growing, but to allow such a large developments over so much green belt land seems almost criminal.

I want to know how this will help the environment more cars, more pollution whilst everything is being build, less green areas and trees to remove the pollution, more strain on the water systems, sewage systems. Is there going to be more Doctors Surgeries, Hospitals, Schools to accommodate the increasing number of people.

Over the other side of the Ridgeway they have planned so many trees, to help the Environment and wildlife, and then a proposal is put into place to destroy what is already there, it makes one think what is going on, was this done to counter act the then proposed amount of houses that Enfield Council wish to be built.

I hope that those with the powers to be will look at the above proposals and many others

that now seem to be in the pipeline and really consider what is good for Enfield and Enfield's Green Belt.

Thank you for taking the time to read this email.